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REPORT ON COMPLAINTS RELATED TO CERTAIN 

NO-FAULT REIMBURSEMENTS OR REVIEWS 

 

House Bill 5999 as introduced 

Sponsor:  Rep. Kevin Coleman 

Committee:  Insurance 

Complete to 6-8-22 

 

SUMMARY:  

 

House Bill 5999 would amend the Insurance Code to require the Department of Insurance and 

Financial Services (DIFS) to annually prepare and post on its website a report containing 

information on all of the following (which pertain to no-fault auto insurance personal injury 

protection benefits) for the preceding calendar year: 

• Complaints related to payment or reimbursement for treatment or rehabilitative 

occupational training under section 3157 of the code. 

• Complaints related to payment or reimbursement for attendant care under section 3157. 

• Complaints related to utilization reviews under section 3157a. 

 

DIFS would have to include in the report all of the following for each category described above: 

• The number of patients included in each complaint. 

• The final disposition of each complaint. 

• The number of complaints for each auto insurer. 

 

Proposed MCL 500.272 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:  

 

House Bill 5999 would not have a significant fiscal impact on any state or local government 

units. The Department of Insurance and Financial Services may incur modest costs for the 

reporting required under the bill, but the costs would likely be sufficiently absorbed by existing 

department appropriations and resources. 
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■ This analysis was prepared by nonpartisan House Fiscal Agency staff for use by House members in their 
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